
Honorable Gordon H. Scherer

House of l-ieprosenUtlves

JWa ahlsgton 2 5_r D .C , . :

Dear Mr. Scherers' 1

'

In year letter of 24 Augiit you forwarded a copy ofa

letter from Mr*. Catherine Carter Golden of Cincinnati in which

She discussed the subject of urddenUflcd flying objects.- Mrs. Golden

seemed particularly interested in the pictures taken in Brazil and

shown on the Dave Garroway show,

The photograph referred to by Mro. Golden was taken by a

free-lance photographer. Contrary to her information, this photo-

graph was not developed in the presence of persons other than the

photographe r,

Mrs, Golden has corresponded with the Department of State

and the Air Force for aome time on the general subject of unidenti-

fied flying objects. The Department of the Air Force has primary

responsibility for investigating information pertaining to UFO’s.

Mrs. Golden recently contacted the State Department on the subject

of the alleged Brazilian sighting and her query was referred to the

Department of the Air Force whose reply is attached. This Agency

has no information other than that which has already been provided

the Air Force on this subject.

Sincerely,

„ ,
* . - .

• * •
* "

SIGSStt

John S. Warns

r

Legislative Counsel

Enclosure



Honorable Gordon H. Echeror

Honse of 1-teprosenUtives

.Washington 25, D.C.

Dear Mr. Scherer;*

In your letter of 24 Angist you forwarded a, copy of a

letter from Mr*. Catherine Carter Golden, ol Cincinnati in which

ehe discussed the subject of urddentified flying objects.- Mrs. Golden

seemed particularly interested in the picture* tahea in Bra all and ,

shown on the Dave Garroway show.

The photograph refe rred to by Mro. Golden was taken by a

free-lance photographer. Contrary to her information, this photo-

graph wa* not developed in the presence of persons other than the

photographer.

Mrs. Golden has corresponded with the Department of State

and the Air Force for come time on the general subject o£ unidenti-

fied flying objects. The Department of the Air Force has primary

responsibility for investigating information pe rtaicing to UFO’s.

Mr 8.“Golden recently contacted the State Department on the subject

of the alleged Brazilian sighting and her query was referred to the

Department of the Air Force whose reply is attached. This Agency

Ms no information other than that which hasalready been provided

the Air Force on this aubjeev.

Sincerely,
- •

• - '*

SIC-1331

JohaS. Warner
Legislative Counsel

Enclosure
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